

Philosopher

CHARACTER IS HIGHER THAN INTELLECT

Vol. 32 — No. 3

LEW WALLACE HIGH SCHOOL - GARY, INDIANA

October 23, 1963

Teachers To Attend Convention Meetings Thursday and Friday

Conferences for both the Indiana State Teachers Association and the American Federation of Teachers are scheduled for October 24 and 25. The A. F. T. meeting will be at Memorial Auditorium. The I. S. T. A. convention will be at the Hammond Civic Center. A.F.T. MEETING

The Varsity Quartet from Indiana University will provide the opening entertainment. Following the musical interlude, there will be a panel discussion on "Programs, Goals and Need of Higher Education in Northwestern Indiana." Teachers will attend workshops in fields such as art, business, distributive education, English, music, physical education, science, mathematics, social studies, and foreign language.

Friday afternoon Fredrich O'Neal, a regular on "Car 54 Where Are You?", will conclude the convention by addressing the group on "The Role of the Negro in the Labor Movement." Mr. O'Neal founded the American Negro Theatre in New York.

I.S.T.A. CONVENTION

Presiding officers for the I.S.T.A. convention are chairman, Mary Dodd, a Portage High School teacher; vice-chairman, Richard French, principal of Warren G. Harding School in Hammond; and Phyllis Dixon, a teacher at Mundell Elementary School in Hobart, secretary

The Portage High School Choir and an address "Eye Witness to Headline History," by Dr. John Murly will highlight the program. Following the morning session there will be lectures in art, audio-visual, library, business education, English, foreign language, guidance, home economics, mathematics, music, physical education, science, social studies and speech.

In addition, there are several luncheons planned for the various departments

Linger, Shinovich, Slosar, Slama Will Preside Over Class Activities



JOEL SLOSAR



TOM LINGER



LARRY SLAMA



JOHN SHINOVICH

Tom Linger, senior; John Shinovich, junior; Joel Slosar, sophomore; and Larry Slama, freshman, were elected presidents of their classes in class elections last week. SENIOR

Tom Linger participates in football, basketball and boys' Club. He is planning to attend Purdue University and major in electrical engineering.

After winning the election, Tom stated. "I don't know if I deserve this honor, but I'll try and do my best to represent a great class."

Tom's opponent was Rick Laster.

Newly elected vice-president is Robert Kusmierczyk, secretary, Sandy Thomas and treasurer, Sandy McNeil. Their opponents were Richard Oracheff, Mary Jo Boylan and Steve Bartosh, respectively.

JUNIOR

Junior class president, John Shinovich, is active in football, basketball and Joe Berg. "Doc" stated, "I want to thank everyone who helped elect me."

His opponent was Joe Stark.

Junior class officers are George Buzuvis, vice-president. Barbara Sackman, secretary and Doug Hauser, treasurer. Their opponents were Thomas Slama, Mary Vassalo and Diane Firme.

SOPHOMORE

Joel Slosar, sophomore president, said when he learned of his election, "I want to thank everyone who voted for me." Joel defeated Heather Hardie.

Newly elected vice-president Bob Zimmerman will serve with Rita Banks, secretary and Michael Rigotti, treasurer.

Their opponents were Lois Marquardt, Zaporka Milich, and Jim McNiece, respectively.

FRESHMAN

Larry Slama, freshman class president, stated, "I appreciate the support of my classmates and I feel I had a very worthy opponent." Larry Defeated Tom Mandon.

Freshman vice-president is Dave Shellbourne. Peggy Kurowski, secretary; Candie Banks, treasurer.

Their opponents respectively were, Paula Kurowski, Fred Hamlin and Steve Zakula.

Girls To Celebrate Birthdays At Annual Potluck Tuesday

Naidoff, Pazak Plan Girls' Club Banquet

Girls' Club will sponsor the annual Birthday Potluck, Tuesday, in the cafeteria. General co-chairmen for the potlck are Pat Naidoff and Karen Pazak.

Girls' Club homeroom representatives took reservations from girls interested in attending the potluck during homeroom meetings. Each girl was asked to contribute thirty-five cents to cover the cost of milk and birthday cake. Mary Vassallo and Rita Mireles were in charge of reservations while Carol Buhner and Paula Braun were in charge or ordering the cakes.

The tables will be decorated with cakes and center pieces for each month. Each girl will sit at the table which represents the month in which her birthday occurs. Suzanne Martin and Nikki Yankovich are in charge of centerpieces. Charlene Costo and Lauren Baldea are in charge of decorating the cafeteria.

Following the meal, entertainment will be presented by the girls. Each group will sing their own rendition of the song listed in the program that pertains to their month. The sponsors, Miss Dorothy Kouvelas and Miss Ann Novak, will judge the performances.



Pat Naidoff, Karen Pazak, and Carol Buhner hang a sign for the Birthday Potluck.

— Photo By George Rogge

Concert Choir Will Honor George Gershwin

Concert Choir will present a tribute to George Gershwin November 6 and 9 at 7:30 p.m. The tickets will sell for \$1.00 for adults and \$.50 for students.

Committee chairmen include Janice Kos, tickets; advertising, Karen Ross and Janice Kos; costuming designing and costume mistress, Kathi Ivany; makeup, Helene Glibota and stage manager, Joe Wilson. Student musical director is Karen Ross and stage directors are Bill Gregoline and Dave Lopez. Glenn Busby and Barbara Blash will be narrators.

The performance will include dancing and singing to such songs as I Got Rythym, Porgy and Bess, Rhapsody In Blue, Swanee, and many others.

Student Council Plans Courtesy Campaign

A new courtesy campaign and the revision of the school's constitution are projects under consideration by members of Student Council.

The courtesy campaign is being conducted in an effort to promote courtesy among students in the Gary area. Superintendent of Schools, Alden H. Blankenship, requested the campaign. Mr. Donald T. Torreson, principal, suggested in a letter to the council that student courtesy be stressed through student discussion, emphasis through clubs, and, finally, in examples set by the students themselves.

Rick Laster, senior, is in charge of the program. Tentative plans for the drive include the making of "promote courtesy" signs, a code of ethics and a contest.

A committee was organized to work out the deails of the drive. Committee members are Charles Birdwell, Loretta Starzynski, Larry Marquardt and Dan Wozniak.

Editor's Corner

Locker Ruling Creates Problems

There is a ruling in this school that states that no students may go to his locker between class periods except before and after lunch.

This rule creates many problems, especially for the student with a 12:20 lunch hour. For example, say that Mary Jones has the second lunch hour. First hour she has history. She must carry her text plus a nontebook plus additional books for reports. Second hour she has French - a text; third hour - English, a text and a notebook plus additional books for reports; and fourth hour, science a text, notebook, and sometimes a bug collection.

All this adds up to four books and two notebooks, not including the little extras like the bug collection. Since carrying this unwieldy load is often difficult, Mary's homework is sometimes wilted and torn.

On the other hand, there are several good reasons for having this rule. One is that because of the short passing periods, the student is probably late to class if he stops at his locker. Another is that the crowded condition of the halls increases if the students stop at their lockers, this too would cause many students

It seems that one solution that would be practical would be to lengthen the passing periods -- perhaps shortening the lunch hours a few minutes.

It is hoped that the administration and perhaps the Student Council will review this problem and modify the regulation in some way.

United Nations Day - October 24

"We the peoples of the United Nations determined to save succeeding generations from the scourge of war, which twice in our lifetime has brought untold UNITED NATIONS CHARTER sorrow to mankind . . .

In this age of tension and crisis, the nations of the world are ever fearful of the possibility of a third world war. It has been stated many times that no one could win another world war because no one would survive it.

To prevent such a tragedy is the purpose of the United Nations. The United Nations helps to achieve higher standards of living, aid the starving peoples of the world and maintain a world community of law and order.

The U. N. was established on June 26, 1945 by the governments of China, the U.S.S.R., the United Kindom and the United States for the main purpose of stabilizing the world scene and maintaining international peace.

Since that time the U. N. troops have maintained order and liberty in twenty-nine crises. The most recent action was a cease-fire arranged by the Security Council in Tunisia in the dispute with France over Bizerte.

The United Nations works for Liberty and for you.

Fond Of Cats?

What would you do with 60 cats? The student with a solution to this question is Diane Firme, junior.

Diane keeps her cats on a set of shelves in her bedroom, since they are not alive. Most of them are a type of glass called bone china. The smallest is 1/4 inch tall and the largest measures a whole three inches.

She has been collecting cats for about five years. They represent many breeds, including Siamese, Angora and Persian.

From The Staff

They find fault with the editor, The stuff we print is rot, The paper is about as peppy as a cemetery lot.

The paper shows poor management, The jokes, they say, are stale, The upperclassmen holler, the lowerclassmen wail.

But when the paper's printed, And the issue is on file, If someone didn't get one, you can hear 'em yell a mile!

Philosopher

Published bi-weekly by the

Publication Staff of LEW WALLACE HIGH SCHOOL

415 West 45th Avenue Gary, Indiana





Our aim is to present the news as it occurs; to improve the standards of Lew Wallace School by promoting scholastic and extra-curricular activities.

Editor Gee Gee Burchan
Name Editor Jean Jaspe
Page Editors Karen Kust
Martha Burche
Nancy Recktenwal
Sports Editor Sharon McQuaic
Business Manager Darlene Pop
Adviser Kathryn Welsl
Principal Donald Torreson
Principal Donald Torreson
Assistant Principal Alfred Smith

Reporters assigned from Journalism I classes

4

Burke Printing Co., 543 Washington St.

A father was telling a neighbor how he stopped his son from being late to

high school. "I bought him a car," he

"How did that stop him from being late?" the neighbor asked.

"Why, he's got to get there early to find a parking place.'

Education

Education is a companion which no misfortune can depress. no crime can destroy. no enemy can alienate. no despotism can enslave.

At home a friend, abroad an introduction; in solitude a solace and in society an ornament.

It chastens vice. it guides virtue, it gives at once. grace and government to genius.

Without it. what is man? A splendid slave, a reasoning savage.

- JOSEPH ADDISON

Periodic Showers In Biology Room Cause Pupil Alarm

Have you noticed how dry the weather has been for the past several weeks only a trace of rain?

Dry everywhere, that is, except in Room 8M. Yes, it rains in the biology room about once a week. Shrewd detective work on the part of the biology teacher, Miss Lola Lemon, revealed that these frequent storms occur in her room every day that chemistry classes have laboratory session,

What was this mysterious rain? It certainly wasn't raining violets. Could it be sulfuric acid? - Quick move away from that drip!

The cause of the showers was later discovered to be two leaky laboratory sinks. Mrs. Helen Mackenzie happily reports that the rusty sinks have been replaced with two new ones, and all biology students can put away their umbrellas.



THE GENERAL

Tidings students, this is your biweekly correspondent, the General. Keeping up with the rapid pace of you students has worn me out, and I am really looking forward to the first vacation of the year.

Juniors, IRENE MARRS, DAVE CAR-MONY and MIKE KAPPAS are devoting their entire vacation to writing term topics. RON RECKTENWALL, who is not nearly so energetic, is taking a dozen Sleep-eez tablets and spending all four days in bed.

Last night, as I was crawling into my picture frame, I saw a group of girls in white uniforms coming from the White Caps initiation. PAT CAR-ICH, LINDA GOURLAY, and VIR-GINIA BALLARINO tried to give me a teaspoon of Caster Oil. I narrowly escaped them by employing some of my famous Mexican War camouflage tactics.

MARILYN BRASHER, MARY JO BOYLAN, and CAROL KOONTZ are making plans for the Girls' Club Birthday Potluck next week. They are going to sit together at the December table. The girls are taking voice lessons so that they can win first prize with their rendition of "Rudolph The Red Nosed Reindeer." The first prize will be tootsie pops for each girl. The girls promised that if I sing with them I can have a tootsie pop - evn though it's a little hard on the dentures - so I'm leaving for rehearsal now. See you next issue . . .

Perfumed Pussycat

Susan Eng Finds "Stinky"

Even though she doesn't use Arpege or My Sin, Stinker doesn't smell as badly as her name implies.

Stinker is the five month old female pet skunk of freshman, Susan Eng. Stinker is a nickname used instead of Musty, which was the original name Susan gave her pet.

Sue found her unusual pet in a field last summer during July while she and members of her family were vacationon a relative's farm in Wisconsin. Sue found Stinker, alias Musty, along with her mother and seven other baby skunks, all about five weeks old.

While trying to capture the animals, Sue was sprayed about six times, however, she succeeded in catching four. Two of them had to be killed because they were injured by a tractor, but the other two, Stinker and her brother, Peppy, were brought back to Gary. Sue gave Peppy to some friends in Calumet.

During the car trip home from Wisconsin, Stinker hid under the front seat and it took the Eng's two hours to coax her into coming out.

Skunks can't see very well during the daytime and Stinker bit Sue once because she thought that Sue was going to harm her.

Although Stinker is not a fussy eater, neither milk nor pork agree with her. Her usual diet is dog food and chocolate chip cookies.

Stinker can no longer live up to her name because at the age of six weeks she was descented. She now lives in the Eng's house just like a pet dog or cat with only her characteristic white stripe to prove that she's a member of the "stinker" class.



SUE AND STINKER

-Photo By Bob Jenson

Senior Sells Story Striped Pet To Church Magazine

Perhaps she doesn't yet rank with Edgar Allan Poe, Pearl Buck or O'Henry, but Gail Alexander, senior, has begun climbing the ladder to successful

Gail has already sold her first story, "Sung Lee." The story appeared in the October 6 edition of Straight, a church magazine.

Gail, who has been writing since she was in seventh grade, wants to be a missionary.

Collecting dolls is one of her many hobbies. She also corresponds with 16 pen pals from such countries as Holland, Austria, Germany, Sweden, India, Japan, Africa and Mexico in both English and Spanish.

Voice Of The Student

Dear Editor,

The lack of respect students have shown for our national anthem and the flag at the football games is disgraceful. Many students talk and laugh when they should be standing quietly or sing. ing. I would like to ask students to show their respect for our flag and our country and consideration for others by being quiet during the singing of the Star Spangled Banner and the raising of the flag.

- PATRIOTIC JUNIOR

Dear Editor.

Are boys still gentlemen? Where have their manners gone? While walking through the halls, many boys push girls aside like pieces of furniture. After knocking books out of their hands, do the boys stop and help to pick them up?

No, they continue on their way without even saying excuse me. Could the girls from the boys?

- KAREN KOCHES

Dear Editor.

Congratulations boys! You have finally really supported your team at a football game.

At past games, the boys' cheering block was sometimes fifty strong, and they cheered right along with the girls. Coach Ed Herbert has remarked how much the team and he appreciate spirit shown by the students. Special credit and appreciation should go to Pete Vasil, Boys' Club president, for the good job he did in organizing the block.

— JEANNE ALLMAN

Journalism I, II Sell 1400 Annuals In Two Week Span

A grand total of 1400 annuals were sold during a two week period by Journalism I and II students.

In the final counting, it was discovered that the senior girls out-bought the senior boys. One hundred seventy-one of the 195 senior girls bought annuals, while 123 of the 195 senior boys bought annuals

Mr. Arthur Manning's homeroom, 91, tied with Miss Beatrice Sandles' homeroom, 83, in buying the most annuals for a senior homeroom. Each homeroom bought 32 yearbooks.

1962-63 QUILL AND BLADE

Columbia Scholastic Press Association awarded the 1963-63 Quill and Blade a first class rating. The yearbook was the only one in Gary that received this award.

Among 1,470 national entries, the Quill and Blade won first place for the seventh consecutive year in the category of printed yearbooks for a high school with a student population from 1,501 to 2,500 students.



Sue Vorwald, Carol Gersack, and Cindy Piet paint up the thermometer to 1400 Annuals.

-Photo By George Rogge

"New Directions For New Europe" Theme Of World Affairs Conference In Chicago

"New Directions for the New Europe" will be the theme of the Gary World Affair Forum conference on Saturday, October 26. This conference, which is sponsored by the Chicago Council on Foreign Relations, will be in the International Ball Room of the Conrad Hilton Hotel.

Uwe Kitzinger, a graduate student of Nuffield College, Oxford, England, will speak about the "Future of the Atlantic Community" at the general session at 9:15 a.m.

Besides the panel discussion, there will also be question periods, workshop discussions and a luncheon. A packet of reading materials for each participant

City-wide sponsors Miss Marie Edwards and Mr. Martin Herricks will accompany the students.

OFFICERS

Officers of the World Affairs Forum are president, Larry Gregorash, Edison; vice-president, Holly Krebas, Andrean; secretary, Tanya Sanders, Roosevelt; and treasurer, Frank Panchak, Lew Wallace.

Pupil Participation Shows Return To The Air On WGVE

Two programs that have returned to the air this year on WGVE radio are Round Table and Youth Speaks.

On the Round Table, panelists are seniors in Mr. Paul Pieroni's social studies classes. The discussion group debates political and social matters and is on the air at 11 and 3 o'clock every Friday.

Youth Speaks, which is presented Tuesday at 11:15, features speech students. Classes of Mrs. Mattie Hannsz and Mrs. Mary Frances Busby present different phases of the speech arts. This includes poetry interpretation, dramatic readings, speech discussions and any other materials the students are studying at the time.

Auxilia, Library Club Opens Again To Students

Auxilia, a service organization formed in 1947, is once again open to students for membership. Miss Frances Kraft, senior librarian, is sponsor for the club.

Auxilia means aid or assistance. Members of the club will work for more efficient and effective library service. They will meet the second Tuesday of each month in the senior

Some of the activities members will participate in are reference and bibliography service, publicity, making special displays and bulletin board set-ups, and learning library procedures.

will be provided by the council on foreign relations.

Campus News

Nine Seniors Attend Annual Purdue Day; Biology And Chess Club Boost Membership

Nine seniors attended the annual Purdue High School Day last Saturday at the Purde University Campus in West Lafayette. Professor Harland W. White, director of administration, familiarized the group on available opportunities at Purdue.

Eight of the students attended discussion groups pertaining to engineering. They were Bill Drake, Ron Lenaburg, Mike Feterick, Ron Polomchak, Vernon Ikeler, Jim Skorich and Mike

Elaine Kouvelas attended the discussion group on humanities, social science and education.

BIOLOGY CLUB

A guided tour of Dr. Frankenstein's Botanical Garden in the heart of darkest Africa was the theme of the Biology Club initiation. New members were blind-folded and put to the test of courage.

For the formal initiation, officers and new members recited the pledge, which stresses the Biology Club ideals of scientific scholarship, courtesy, and help-

Science Meeting

Representatives of the Biology Club

attended the Indiana Junior Academy of Science meeting at Goshen College. They were Lauren Baldea, Rosemary Szucs, Nancy Alexander, Louise Lasayko, and Eugene Fox. Eugene exhibited his incubator.

Mr. Jesse Vereb accompanied the students to the academy.

CHESS CLUB

Chess Club has doubled its size with 19 new members. To permit everyone to join in the games after the meetings, the club bought seven new chess sets.

Numbered among the new members are Tom Skinta, Jime Millan, Bill Mayer, Stanley Piasecki, Theodore Rosdill, Pat Ashly, Steve Braciak, Wally Wilcox and John Estrada.

Other new members are Ronald Eimer, Fred Stults, Susan Howe, Lynn Drozda, Thomas Wojtan, Shiriey Cole, Nancy Guinee, Fred Rzonca, Michael Smith, and Scott Wiek.

BAND

The band will have its final appearance October 31 during half-time of the Crown Point game at Gilroy Field.

Future plans of the band will include work on solo and ensemble numbers and a repetoire of concert literature.

3988 BDWY.

PH. 884-1188

with Hyde Park High School, Chicago, Illinois, and Lindbloom High School,

ROTC HONOR COUNCIL New officers of the ROTC Honor Council are Bill Fagg, president; Stanley School, vice-president; Bill Carper, secretary-treasurer; Joe Nicholson, historian; and Dan Draia, representative to the Student Council.

Also selected were members of the promotion and demotion board. Chief Justice is Terry Davis. Judges are Bill Fagg, Joe Nicholson, Frank Zark, Stanley Scholl, John Schuetzenhoffer, and Louis Girgenti.

RIFLETTES

ROTC Team Wins Match By 437 Points:

Riflettes Start Firing For Awards, Medals

by a smashing 437 points, but lost to both Tolleston and Emerson by 37 points.

and a shoulder to shoulder match with the four ROTC units in Gary.

Mari Borjan Leads

Auditorium Council

Mary Borjan, Norma Wilson, Cindy

Piet, and Martha Ward were elected

president, vice-president, secretary, and

treasurer, respectively, of Auditorium

Last spring at the Auditorium Coun-

cil Banquet every member wrote on a

piece of paper a nomination for each

office. All of these names were put on a

combined ballot and the council voted

Because the club's quota is 30 mem-

bers, students must apply to the council

for admission. Interested stdents are

accepted only when members drop out

or graduate. Students desiring admis-

sion must submit a letter to Mrs.

Mattie Hannsz, club sponsor, or Mari

Borjan, president, stating why they

to the council, all names are put on a

After the president reads the letters

Part of the job of Auditorium Council

members is to usher at all school func-

tions and take tickets for school pro-

UNITED NATIONS WEEK

OCTOBER 20-26

Council. All officers are seniors.

for them recently.

CLUB MEMBERSHIP

want to join the council.

list and voted on.

Of the three rifle matches this year, the ROTC Rifle Team beat Roosevelt

Remaining matches are two with Tolleston, two with Emerson, and two with Roosevelt. Out of town matches include two with Joliet High School, one

Other matches are the American Legion Match, the Fifth U.S. Army Match,

Fifty-nine new members who want to learn the basic lesson of riflery were initiated into Riflettes last Wednesday.

In charge of the informal initiation were Nancy Guinee, Susan Howe, and Cynthia Kunske. Helping with refreshments were Rita Anthony, Carol Fisher, Karen Huffman, Kay Kramer, Cynthia Kunske, and Denise Walters.

Meetings

The Riflettes meet every Wednesday evening at 6:30. The beginners start out by firing in the prone position and work their way to the sitting, kneeling and standing position.

The more experienced shooters fire for medals and awards. The awards start with pro-marksman, marksman, marksman 1st class, sharpshooter, the bar stages of the sharpshooter medal, expert, and distinguished rifleman.

G.A.A. To Induct Members Monday

Induction ceremonies for G.A.A. will be next Monday in the portable gym. Interested students must earn 100 points to be able to join.

The informal induction will include skits given by the inductees, while in the formal ceremony each new member will be inducted by a candlelight

General chairman of the initiation will be Loretta Starzynski. In charge of refreshments, which will be doughnuts and apple cider, are Shirley Kompier, Kathy Hydo, and Barb Piatek.

The decoration committee consists of Loretta Starzynski, Susan Howser, Colleen Bryson, Gerri Orlich, Tira Yermack and Stephany Sokol. The clean-up committee includes Jo Ann Elisher and Marsha Little. Pat Carich is in charge of publicity.

Future plans of G.A.A. include a stag dance November 8.

THE VARSITY SHOP

Styles For Boys and Young Men

3675 GRANT ST.

PHONE 884-5722

Gary's Ivy League Center



Louie Lindinger, 65. Steve Kurowski, 64, and Dan Sharp, 10, halt the Hobart ball carrier on the kickoff, while Hank Peiper, 22, goes after his man.

- Photo by Larry Kantrowski

defeating them 21-6 in the Brickie Homecoming game.

WALLACE — Martin, 41, pass from Lazzaro (Kos, kick)

HOBART - Bonich, 28, pass from Zanolla (kick failed)

Wall.

1-11

5-32

to Joe Martin for an easy touchdown.

WALLACE — Kos, 4, intercepted pass

WALLACE - Davis, 17, recovered

fumble by Woods (Kos, kick)

from Zanolla (Kos, kick)

SCORING

STATISTICS

First Downs

Passes

Punts

Funmbles

Net Yards Rushing

Net Yards Passing

Intercepted by ...

Yards Penalized

Hornets Retaliate For Last Year's Game;

Defeat Hobart Brickies By Score Of 21-6

which ended when quarterback John Zanolla threw a 28 yard pass to Ted Bonich.

period but it was intercepted by George Kos who spurted over for the touchdown.

center Skip Davis recovered and hustled over from the 17 yard line.

Hob.

14

71

86

9-21

4-31

The Hornets gained revenge for last year against the Hobart Brickies by

On the second play from scrimmage, Skip Lazzaro tossed a 41 yard pass

Hobart took the return kick and marched back 48 yards for its touchdown

Zanolla attempted to pass from his own three yard line late in the second

In the third quarter Hobart halfback Jody Woods fumbled the ball and

Shower Room Shorts

Grubby Carries On As Gridiron Reporter Telling Of Gridmen's Musical Production

Well, here it is another week and your shower room Sherlock, I. M. Grubby, is once again ready to fill you in on the antics of our gridinon guys.

Since the football season is drawing to a close, the boys decided to do something a little special for Grubby and his faithful followers. They decided to give a demonstration of their talents in the form of a musical.

The first order of business was to appoint co-directors of their production. The job of choreographer was voted unanimously to one of our famous backfield men, Tom "Candy Dancer" Miller, while the job of voice coach and singing instructor went to Dan "The Crooner" Sharp.

The next job was to select a title for the production. The title selection committee, consisting of Dave Simola, Mickey Rigotti, Gary Heid and George Gikas, submitted two title, THE WEST SIDE SHOWER ROOM STORY and GYPSY ROSE HORNETS, the latter being unanimously accepted.

Auditions were set for the next week, and if I may say so, the usual motley group of guys had some pretty good acts.

First came the singing center, **Skip Davis**, **Jerry Adank** and **Bill Crompton** with their original song entitled, "They Were Bred in Old Hobart, But They're Only Crumbs Up Here," followed by **Stan Horvath's** solo interpretation of "Speedy Gonzales, Where's the Number Seven Hole?"

Next came the hoofer's portion of the show. Dennis Barlow, Bob Harkness and Chuck Pazera did a little "Foot Stompin" or was it "Head Stompin?" Dan Orlich followed with his production of "The Roach," using some of the grimy

little locker room creatures who had been rooming in his locker as his partners.

This was followed by a comedy routime my Don Dulla. Tom Herbert remarked that Don was quite a "quick wit," or was it "NIT wit?"

Bob Hurey and Rick Hurey then put on a puppet show — "Punch and Judy" I believe it was, and Diamond Jim Quantz gave his interpretation of the swallows coming back to Capistrano. This went pretty well, until he decided to try and fly, jumped off one of the lockers, and left a rather large impression on Gary Damian, who had been strategically placed under Jim's roost.

The fiddlers three, Gary Wilk, Onie Penzato and "Chops" Martin then sang their rendition of "Old King Ling," the merry old soul, Tom Linger portraying himself.

Skip Lazzaro did bird calls and thankthe boys for the large box of "Three Vees," which they presented him.

The finale of the show came when Ed Teffeau put on a magic show and finished up by making himself disappear.

Oh well . . .

Intramurals Start With Football Skills

The organization of flag football teams and a football skills competition are underway as the intramural program went into high gear for the year.

The first activity of the season was the football skills competition in which representatives from each class competed. Punting, passing and place kicking were the main events.

The first week in November is the probable starting date for intramural basketball. Two leagues will be formed by the 23 participating homerooms. One league will be made up of freshmen and sophomores, while the other will consist of juniors and seniors. There will be conducted with Boys' Club ions of each league at the end of the season. Games will be played on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays at the Melton School gym.

Netmen Finish Season With 8 And 4 Record

Wallace Netmen have finished their season with an overall record of eight wins and four defeats. The team, which has been competing since the beginning of school, has finished with a city record of six wins and one defeat, while their conference record is 4 and 3.

The players on this season's team are Ken Sendre, senior. Dave Fesko, Bob Sheptak, Bob Wagner, juniors; Glen Lodovisi and Richard Martin, sophomores; and Mark Yokubec, freshman.

Sidelines . . .

Hornets will meet the Gary Roosevelt Panthers tonight in what Coach Eddie Herbert predicted at the beginning of the season as probably our roughest city match. The Panthers have a lot of depth and quite a bit of experience.

Roosevelt won the city championship last year, tying Wallace 7-7. Their record this far in the season is 5 wins, and 1 defeat.

Roosevelt Coach Len Douglas has said that his boys have been showing a lot more desire in the last few games than they did during the beginning of the season.

The Hornets will wind up their 1963 football schedule with the Crown Point game, October 31. Crown Point, under the direction of a new coach this season, Dave Scheaffer, has a season record of five wins and one defeat.

FRANK'S STORE FOR MEN

ALPACA SWEATERS

Cartigans
In All Colors

— Sizes —

SMALL, MEDIUM LARGE, EXTRA LARGE

\$17.95 - Without Pocket \$19.95 - With Pocket

3837 BROADWAY

PH. 884-3392

Meet The Gang At

For RECORDS

Complete Selection
All The Latest Pop
45 Singles & Albums
Class Rings
Teen Jewelry
Gifts - Luggage
Teenage Accounts Invited



PETE and SNOOKS

4875 Broadway
Phones: 884-9737, 884-9987

PIZZA — RAVIOLI — SPAGHETTI

Salutes LEW WALLACE "HI" — SPECIAL STUDENTS' REDUCED PRICE TICKET —

This Coupon And 50 Cents
Will Admit One Student On
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 26, 1963
PALACE THEATRE

THE PALACE THEATRE

(Good This Date Only)

2 — THRILLER - CHILLERS STARRING — 2

VINCENT PRICE

IN HIS MOST CHILLING PORTRAYAL OF EVIL

TAJES"

diary of a madman

BOTH IN TECHNICOLOR -